# Flood Control Committee February 19, 2019

The Flood Control Committee met Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Committee Chair Jeff Erlenbusch, Committee Members: Grant Kassner and Rick Huber. Excused was: Committee Member Ken Gardner

Also present were: Floodplain Administrator Samantha Malenovsky and Committee Recorder Mary Roberts.

## 1. Elect Chairperson:

\*\*Committee Member Kassner nominated Committee Member Erlenbusch and seconded by Committee Member Huber and passed unanimously, 3-0.

# 2. Request of Citizens/Public Comment:

-None-

#### 3. Committee Members Comments:

- Committee Member Kassner asked when the dike is expected to start.
  - o Floodplain Administrator Sam Malenovsky replied the dike study is expected to be complete in 1 ½ to 2 years. Then property purchases and grant funding are expected to start after the study is complete.
- 4. Discussion and Recommendation to Council; Resolution No. 4236. A resolution adopting a revised program for public information pertaining to the Miles City floodplain and floodway.
  - \*\*Committee Member Kassner moved to open discussion, seconded by Committee Member Huber.
    - Floodplain Administer Sam Malenovsky gave a brief overview of the changes to the Program for Public Information. Changes in the number of insurance policies which will help with insurance rates and 2018 standards were stated.
  - \*\*Committee Member Kassner moved to recommend the revised program to Council and was seconded by Committee Member Huber and passed 3-0.

## 4. Adjournment

\*\*Committee Member Kassner moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Huber and passed unanimously, 3-0.

There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 6:37 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeff Erlenbusch, Chairperson

Mary Roberts, Recorder